

## Regional News *Prairie Region*

## Manitoba Police and Peace Officers Memorial Service

By Bill Rankin, Communications Officer, Communication and Citizen Engagement Sector

The Stony Mountain Institution Honour Guard attended the first Manitoba Police and Peace Officers Memorial Service, held on the steps of the Manitoba legislature building in Winnipeg on September 26, 2004.

During the ceremony Stony Mountain Correctional Officer II Doug Zawada read the names of the five Stony Mountain employees who have been killed while on duty over the years. "It brought back lots of memories," Zawada commented. "I knew three of these people very well."

The ceremony will be an annual event from this year onward.



The Stony Mountain Honour Guard. Left to right: Simon Thomas, Linda Garwood-Filbert, Gil Johnston, Doug Zawada, Frank Filbert, Toyobar Oddison, Chris McLaughlin with Samson